BUSINESS MEETING   FALL SEMINAR-EMBASSY SUITES, DUBLIN, OH   SEPTEMBER 23, 2010

President Clyde Bellinger called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  He welcomed all attendees and introduced the association officers, the area representatives, and the education committee.

Secretary Janice Speicher presented the business meeting minutes from the Kent State spring seminar held April 28, 2010.  There were no additions or corrections to the meeting minutes.   Kathy Dixon motioned to approve the meeting minutes with a second from Jackie Fugett.  The motion was passed.

Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer report dated September 23, 2010 with an ending balance of $24,128.23.  There were no additions or corrections to the report.  Janet Yeager-Swain motioned to approve the report with a second from Kathy Dixon.  The motion was passed.

The nomination committee needs three more members and Clyde asked for volunteers.  So far the committee members are: Joy Bedard, Ruthanne Ross, Kathryn Enovitch, Stephanie Smith, Tracy Payton, Rebecca Rosenbalm, and Jessica Eastham.

The new clerks present were Patty Martin of Matamoras and Vicki Burley of Payne.
The 2011 spring conference is in Lima, Ohio.  The dates are Thursday, April 21, 2011 and Friday, April 22, 2011.  
Angie Zeleznik has created an indemnification clause to cover the board members to be included in the by-laws.  This clause will go out to all members in time for voting at the conference next spring. 

Clyde mentioned the unexpected passing of one of our members, Jim Hencye, on November 21, 2009.  Jim was the clerk at Obetz and a member of the state and central associations.  Clyde read a short biography of Jim and said he didn’t get a chance to talk about this at the spring conference due to the abbreviated business meeting, so he wanted to be sure everyone was aware.  

Clyde announced the Past President’s Raffle.  Everyone was asked to bring an item to raffle, and the items are on the table.  The past presidents will be selling raffle tickets at $1.00 each or six for $5.00.  The raffle funds will go the education fund that pays for speakers at the conference.  The raffle will take place at the end of the day today.

Julie Stelzer motioned to adjourn the meeting at 9:10 a.m. with a second from Michele Naish.  The meeting was adjourned.

Clyde later made an announcement that there is a vacancy on the education committee.  Those interested in serving on the committee should let their area representative know.

Clyde also announced the retirement of Kathy Dixon of Westerville, effective at the end of the year.  

